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GEYLANG METHODIST SCHOOL (PRIMARY) PARENT SUPPORT GROUP (PSG) 
 
07 November 2022 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians 
 
NEWSLETTER – Nov 2022  
 
Brush Pen Calligraphy Workshop @18 June 2022 
Calligraphy is an enjoyable and beautiful skill and really emphasizes on the idea of ‘trust the process’. 
It takes immense patience to learn how to write calligraphy properly. It was truly worth the time 
spent by our parents and their children and we trust that they have enjoyed the workshop.  
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SYF (Singapore Youth Festival) 2022 – Show Case 
To all SYF participants, thank you for all your hard work and efforts. It was a wonderful experience 
working with you and we could tell that you have really put in the effort for this performance. As 
the saying goes, “One minute on stage, Ten years of practice off the stage, “Amateurs practice 
until they get it right; professionals practice until they can’t get it wrong”. We hope that you have 
enjoyed yourselves and we look forward to your next performance!  
 
 Gu Zheng @01 July 2022    Modern Dance @06 July 2022 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Angklung @20 July 2022       Skipping Rope Competition @22 July 2022 
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Recess Art Activity (5 July – 15 Jul 2022) 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recess – Science Activity (July to Sept) 
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Snow Skin Mooncake Workshop by PSG 
During this festive session, we specially organized a mooncake making workshop for families.  This 
workshop was conducted by Feng Wen, our PSG Lead and both students and parents had the chance 
to learn how to make snow skin for the mooncakes, as well as how to mix different food colourings 
into the snow skin to more it more visually attractive. Both parents and children displayed their 
creativity and skills they learned from Feng Wen.  
 
A lot of planning and efforts had gone into this event, and we are glad to receive good response for 
the workshops.  We have receive many positive feedback, too.  Participants found the workshop 
very enjoyable, and were glad to be able to learn new skills while bonding and spending time as a 
family. 
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Mid-Autumn Comes Alive (但愿人长久 9.9) 
On 9th Sept 2022, PSG supported the school in this festive event, where parents and students had 
the opportunity to make lanterns using recycling materials.  They also participated in other activities 
such as story-telling , riddle guessing and mooncake and tea tasting.  Through all these activities, 
everyone gained a better understanding into tradition of the festival.  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gardening Activity 
Gardening is an excellent way for children to learn and appreciate the science and beauty of nature 
around them. Although it is a labour intensive job and requires a lot of effort and patience, our hard 
work has paid off as we see the smile on the children’s faces.  
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P6 Glow Program  
Edible Garden Anywhere Workshop, ever wonder how long it take to grow and harvest the fruits 
and vegetables we enjoy eating? This is workshop takes students through the process of growing 
edibles in tropical Singapore! We believe the students have discovered the different type of edibles 
and understand the requirements for planting edibles. 
     
Budding Grower (Oct 22) 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Recycling Workshop – Paper Making (Nov 22) 
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SAVE THESE DATES:  
The PSG Team has lined up various exciting for you for the next few months.  They are 
 
1. PSG Year End Outing on 19th November 2022 
2. PSG Junior Master Chef @ March 2023 
3. Visit to Vitagen Factory @ March to June 2023 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the Primary 6 students for the great efforts 
they had put in for the past 6 years in GMS(P). We believe that your primary school days in GMS(P) 
will be part of a memorable journey for you as you embark on an exciting new adventure in your 
next stage of learning.  As you will be making new friends in secondary schools, we hope that you 
will also remember the theme “To Act Justly, Love Mercy and Walk Humbly” in your relationships 
with new people in your secondary school. 
 
Lastly, we would like to take this opportunity to wish all GMS(P)’ss Teaching & Support Staff, Parents 
and Students a well-deserved December holiday break!  We look forward to seeing everyone back 
in school for the new learning year in 2023, as we continue the journey together to create the best 
learning environment for our students in GMS(P).  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Mr. Bryan Tung, Chairman 
On behalf of GMSP PSG Committee 
 
 
 
Note: 
To find out more about PSG, do visit us at the GMSP website under Our Partners or you can fill up 
this Google form http://forms.gle/SHuM47DA51s6349QA or email us at psggmsp@gmail.com. 
We look forward to your support and participation in PSG activities and events. 


